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                   CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE      
                   City Commission Agenda Memo #13-0560 
 REGULAR MEETING 
 
TO:  Honorable Mayor & Members of the  
  Fort Lauderdale City Commission 
 
FROM: Lee Feldman, ICMA-CM, City Manager 
 
DATE: May 7, 2013 
  
TITLE: Motion to approve a contract for processing of program recyclable 

services – Request for Proposal (RFP) 635-11066 - $2,228,000 
(estimated ten-year revenue total) 

 

 
Recommendation 
It is recommended that the City Commission approve a ten-year contract with two (2) 
five-year renewal extensions for processing of program recyclable services with top 
ranked proposer Waste Management, Inc. of Florida in the estimated annual revenue 
amount of $222,800 and in the ten-year estimated revenue amount of $2,228,000, and 
authorize the City Manager to approve all renewal options.  
 
Background 
In 2010, the City of Fort Lauderdale adopted a Sustainability Action Plan (SAP) that 
articulates long-term, community-responsive strategies to help our City become more 
sustainable. The SAP includes agendas on several fronts including, but not limited to, 
climate resiliency, resource conservation, responsible land use, transportation choices 
and others.  In the area of recycling and waste reduction, a key goal set forth in the SAP 
is to increase recycling rates by 50% by the year 2020. 
 
On July 2, 2013, the City of Fort Lauderdale (City) will end its contractual relationship 
with Broward County for garbage disposal and recyclables processing.  As part of the 
current RFP, the City is interested in evaluating the highest and best use of its waste 
stream given today’s technology and need for sustainable solutions. Upon exiting from 
this Interlocal Agreement (ILA), the City is seeking to procure a contractor, or multiple 
contractors, that will operate a designated receiving facility for the City’s residential 
recyclables. The designated receiving facility must be located within fifteen (15) driving 
miles of City Hall.   
 
On January 23, 2013 the City received a proposal from Waste Management, Inc. of 
Florida in response to RFP 635-11066 for the processing of program recyclables. Refer 
to Exhibit 1, RFP Price Tabulation.  
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On February 8, 2013 the proposal was evaluated and ranked by a committee of two City 
employees, Albert Carbon, the then Director of Public Works and Julie Leonard, Deputy 
Director of Public Works-Utilities; and City of Oakland Park Director of Public Works, 
Kenneth Resor. Waste Management Inc. of Florida (WMIF) was the top ranked 
proposer for processing of program recyclable services. Refer to Exhibit 2, Evaluation 
Committee Tabulation and Scoring Sheets.  
 
Resource Impact 
There will be a positive fiscal impact to the City in the estimated annual amount of 
$222,800.  
 
 
FUNDS AVAILABILTY LOCATION: 

     
FY FUND 

SUB 
FUND FUND NAME INDEX # INDEX NAME 

SUB OBJ 
# 

SUBOBJECT 
NAME  AMOUNT  

2013  409  01 Sanitation PBS010504  Finance – Sanitation J186 
Recycling 
Income $222,800.00 

 
      

TOTAL $222,800.00 

 
Attachments 
Exhibit 1 – RFP Price Tabulation 635-11066 
Exhibit 2 – Evaluation Committee Tabulation and Scoring Sheets 
 

 
Prepared by: Rick Andrews, Procurement Specialist II 
 Carrie Keohane, Administrative Assistant I 
 
Acting Department Director:  Hardeep Anand, P.E., Public Works 


